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Consultant to the Fort Mojave Indian Tribe 
 
RESPONSE TO INQUIRY REGARDING HYPERACCUMULATIVE PLANTS AT THE 
PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY (PG&E), TOPOCK COMPRESSOR 
STATION SITE, NEEDLES, CALIFORNIA (EPA ID NO. CAT080011729) 
 
Dear Dr. Sullivan, 
 
In your November 26, 2013 letter to the Department of Toxic Substances Control 
(DTSC) and the U.S. Department of the Interior (DOI), you requested specific 
information from Dr. James Eichelberger of DTSC’s Ecological Risk Assessment 
Section regarding the identification of hyperaccumulative plants at the Topock Site.  
DTSC is pleased to inform you that Dr. Eichelberger has provided the enclosed 
memorandum in response to your request on behalf of the Fort Mojave Indian Tribe.   
 
Although potential hyperaccumulative plants may be present at the PG&E Topock site, 
DTSC notes in your letter that arrowweed in the floodplain will not be harvested, and 
plant harvesting in the upland portions of the site does not occur.  While DTSC 
understands that the statements in your letter reflects only the Fort Mojave Indian 
Tribe’s position, it is our understanding that other Tribes associated with this project 
have also agreed with Fort Mojave Indian Tribes to not harvest plants from the project 
area as long as contamination remains.  With this understanding, DTSC and DOI were 
able to conclude in our March 26, 2014 letter to you that human and ecological 
exposure to hexavalent chromium via arrowweed uptake represents an insignificant 
exposure pathway.   
 
DTSC appreciates all the Tribal inputs and considerations provided during the risk 
assessment workplan addendum scoping discussions.  We believe those informative 
inputs will be well reflected in the draft addendum that PG&E will be submitting.  
Furthermore, DTSC and DOI welcome any additional inputs that the Tribes may have 
during the review of the draft addendum currently scheduled for release in early May, 
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2014.  DTSC hopes that the enclosed memorandum provides you with the information 
that you seek.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Aaron Yue 
Project Manager 
Geological Services Branch 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
 
aky: 041401A 

 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  Ms. Nora McDowell-Antone 

Project Manager Topock Remediation 
Ahamakav Cultural Society 
Fort Mojave Indian tribe 
P.O. Box 5990 
Mohave Valley, Arizona 86440 
 
Ms. Linda Otero, Council Member 
Director of Ahamakav Cultural Society  
Fort Mojave Indian Tribe 
P.O. Box 5990 
Mohave Valley, Arizona 86440 
 
PG&E Topock Consultative Workgroup Members  
 
PG&E Topock Geo/Hydro Technical Workgroup Members  
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